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Pretty Bob Photo Letter from Bill

Welcome to this first edition of The Roundup, our newly revamped Spring Newsletter. 
This new publication will be a chance to pause each winter, to look back over the year 
just completed and, just as importantly, look toward the season ahead of us. We are 
excited to also announce another new publication coming this fall – The Journal – a 
collection of stories from time spent in The Bob during our summer season.

If 2021 was your first year or your tenth year; If you support our work as a donor, sponsor, 
or volunteer – we are just thrilled to have you as a part of this amazing community. 
Together we make a difference. 

Last year was full of new opportunities and exciting challenges. Between our 
volunteers and internships, the foundation was able to engage on over 500 miles of 
trail improvements and 37 acres of noxious weed treatments. We launched a series of 
new Education Programs for The Bob, and found ways to complete this work during 
the continuing pandemic. The summer was full of new partnerships and transformative 
experiences for many new and returning members of our community. The dedicated 
team of Crew Leaders and Interns made our summer flow, and the staff kept our eyes 
on serving The Bob while changing lives. 

It is certainly an exciting time for this amazing community that loves The Bob so much. 
With our efforts, and new investments from the Great American Outdoors Act, the work 
picks up on the deferred maintenance needs across the Complex. 

Looking to the year ahead of us – the 25th season of the foundation – we are ready to 
celebrate (and work)! From our warm up to the season with our Mountainfilm on Tour 
events, to the kick off when we get to lace up the boots and hit the trail – we will be ready 
to have you join us. You will find a preview of some of our Volunteer Adventures in this 
publication – and the full roster of projects go live on our website in March. 

There are so many ways to show your love for The Bob, celebrate 25 years of the 
foundation and support our work. You can visit the Bob Shop on our website for the 
latest in Bob Gear, register to volunteer for a project, come to one of our events or make 
a tax-deductible donation. We want to celebrate with you this year – and plan to see you 
at our events – from Helena to Bigfork, Choteau to Missoula. We can’t wait to share our 
love for this magical place with our community. 

See you out there!

Bill Hodge
Executive Director
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These three are part of an inspiring next generation of packers who 
are keeping this historic skill alive and well. Together this team packed 
seven one-way trips for us this summer, hauling food, tools and gear into 
the Bob for our crews. Their initiative, skill and hard work was greatly 
appreciated, and we hope to have them pack for us for years to come!

Why do you volunteer for BMWF?
(Melanie) I have been packing with my father, Alden Totten, since I 

was 12 years old. My love for the wilderness just grew from there. 
Three years ago my brother Patrick and I went on our first trip 
without our father. I’ve been trying to pack more every year 

and get my sister more involved. This last summer I finally felt ready to take my own crew 
and pack for the BMWF. My sister Seline and family friend Judah took to the trail, both of 
them quickly picking up what they needed to do.  My love for the Bob Marshall Wilderness 

started from a young age. I knew from the very beginning that once I was skilled 
enough to go packing on my own with my own crew I was going to. BMWF was the 

obvious choice and an easy place to start my journey. 

What was a memorable experience you had this summer while out on the trail? 
(Melanie) We had many great trips this summer. We rode in all kinds of weather, from 

six hours of rain to sunny trails for days. To pick one was really hard, so I asked Judah and 
Seline what theirs was. Seline’s most memorable moment is when she led horses on the trail 

for the first time. She pulled three horses over Pyramid Pass and she did awesome. Judah’s 
favorite moment was waking up early to watch the sun rise on the top of Pyramid Pass. For me, it 
was the back-to-back trips to Pyramid Pass and Owl Creek. It was hard and tiring and the horses 
were just as tired as us but it was fun and I will never forget those long rides and late nights.

Packers of the Year: Melanie Totten, Seline Totten and Judah Westphal

Seline and Judah breaking at Upper Holland Lake

Trail Dawg of the Year: Carolyn Babcock

Carolyn has volunteered with us for eight years, and she’s an amazing asset 
to have on our trips! Her laid-back, can-do attitude is a great motivator 
for other volunteers, and her kindness and ability to pitch in with camp 
chores is a huge bonus for our crew leaders.

Why do you volunteer for the Bob Marshall Wilderness Foundation? 
I was looking for someone to hike with and found out the BMWF 
had this wonderful program to do trail maintence. I was hooked after 
my first trip. I find it a great way to enjoy what our American pioneers of 
conservation worked to set aside. Because of their commitment we can get 
out in nature, enjoy its beauty, solitude and wildlife. As Charlie Russell would 

say, “Like it was when the land belonged to God” – 
uncivilized, wild and free. A place to get away from 
the noise. I also appreciate all of the trail crews over the years who have maintained 
these trails – lots of tread work, moving downed trees and lopping brush. I volunteer 
because I selfishly want good trails to hike on and its a great vacation.

Do you have a favorite memory or experience on a BMWF project? 
There are many. This last summer at Schafer Meadows our camp was on the 
Middle Fork of the Flathead and having a momma elk and her baby walk up the 
river towards our camp was a sight I will always remember.

What would you tell people who are thinking of volunteering for the first time? 
Don’t be afraid to do something you have never done before. This organization takes 
care of you. They send very qualified crew leaders, and they train you for the work 
to be done. You get to meet and work with people who love the wilderness and 
you get to have some really good conversations as you hike, clear trails and work to 
control noxious weeds. The great outdoors gives back a hundred fold to the effort 
you put in. Get in shape before you go and you will enjoy your time out there.Carolyn’s crew hiking into Schafer Meadows

We love our volunteers – we truly would not be here without them! Each year we’re thrilled 
to recognize a couple of the hardworking folks who go above and beyond for the Bob.

In July 2021, the Bob Marshall Wilderness Foundation embarked on a new type of backcountry adventure 
– an introductory Wilderness 101 trip for an affinity group, with the goal of improving access and building 
belonging in The Bob. Thanks to a partnership with Here Montana, the trip brought eight BIPOC (Black, 
Indigenous, and People of Color) individuals into the Great Bear Wilderness where they learned the history 
of the area, practiced setting up a backcountry camp and hiked to the Middle Fork of the Flathead River. 

“Our motto is, ‘Connecting People to Wild Places,’ and it’s important to us that this includes all people 
who want to experience wilderness,” explained BMWF Program Director Rebecca Powell. “That means 
we need to start thinking about the barriers that exist for some – including access to the skills needed to 
safely recreate in the backcountry. For those of us who were lucky enough to have someone show us the 
ropes, it’s easy to forget that these connections are rare or don’t exist in every community.”

Alex Kim, Program Coordinator for Here Montana, and Rebecca Powell and Erynn Castellanos from BMWF 
led the five-day trip, along a number of special guests. Aquatic Research Biologist Kellie Carim led a lesson on 
river ecology, and Lailani Upham of Iron Shield Creative shared stories from the ancestral tribes of the area. 
The group participated in a Forest Bathing session led by Certified Forest Therapy Guide Ellen Horowitz, and 
learned about packing and stock use from BMWF Master Packers Frank Vitale and Krissy Gillispie.

Here Montana is a BIPOC Outdoor Program based in Missoula, but the participants came from all over 
Montana. For many, this was their first wilderness experience, and for some it was their first time camping or 
backpacking. “Getting to watch the participants experience the outdoors, some of them for the first time ever, 
is by far the most fulfilling part of my job,” Alex expressed. “This program allows [people] to build communities 

that they get to call their own and I am grateful to be a part of it.” 

Tenzin Lhaze, a Missoula resident, commented 
on her experience: “Like many people, the 
COVID period was an incredibly trying time 
and it made me revisit past trauma as a 
marginalized person. However, being in a 

group of similarly experienced people that looked like me reaffirmed the common 
human experience and the strength of the human spirit in spite of these hurdles.” 

Elif Bilal, a participant from Bozeman, reflected, “I have been an immigrant 
in Montana for over four years but this trip was the first time I have felt at 
home – I am beyond grateful to have connected with incredible people 
and been introduced into the area. The entire time I felt blessed for having 
the opportunity of being welcomed into the sacred lands. I left with a deep 
appreciation of knowing that I just made lifetime memories that will always fill 
my heart with joy and gratitude. Thank you for making this possible.” 

The foundation will partner with Here Montana in 2022 for another Wilderness 
101 trip and a Backpacking Stewardship trip for more experienced BIPOC users. 
BMWF offers other Affinity Group trips through our Volunteer Adventures as well. 
Those interested in learning more can reach Erynn Castellanos at erynn@bmwf.org.

STORIES FROM THE BACKCOUNTRY

Creating 

WildWild
Connections

“This trip was the first 
time I have felt at home.”
- Elif Bilal, Wilderness 101 participant

Photo by Alex Kim

Photo by Jose Antonio Ibarra Olivares

VOLUNTEERS OF THE YEAR AWARDS



10 PARTNER AND AFFINITY GROUPS

337 VOLUNTEERS
9 WILDERNESS INTERNS

PACKER APPRENTICE 
MILES IN THE SADDLE

3 ARTIST WILDERNESS 
RESIDENCIES

4,624
TREES CLEARED

335 DRAINAGES
MAINTAINED

6 TRAIL STRUCTURES
CONSTRUCTED

326,700 SQ FT
 WEEDS 

SPRAYED

871,207 SQ FT 
WEEDS 
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2021 BY THE NUMBERS
ANNUAL REPORT

VALUE OF PACKERS: 
$43,800
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MILES OF 
TRAIL MAINTAINED

1,845 CUPS 
OF COFFEE

1,230 NIGHTS 
IN A TENTFINANCIALS

44 PROJECTS
2,078 miles hiked

1031 nights sleeping in a tent

104 mule loads of gear

value of packers $15,600

1,520 cups of coffee brewed

53 acres 
of weeds treated

50 sq ft
hand pulled weeds

35,900 sq ft
sprayed weeds

2,816 trees cleared   |   3,854 yards tread work
153 drainages maintained   |   103 miles brushed

  53% female     47% male

Totaling 

$242,119 
in Wilderness Stewardship Value

volunteers
Returning volunteers

New volunteers 

99$686,441

$443,104

INCOME

EXPENSES

2%  Merchandise

4%  Fundraisers

4%  Investment Income

4%  License Plates

31%  Individual Donations

55%  Grants

9%  Fundraising and Outreach

33%  Administration

58% Boots-on-the-Ground  
 Programs

2020 ANNUAL REPORT

342 
 miles of trail 
maintained

IN
C

O
M

E

44 PROJECTS
2,078 miles hiked

1031 nights sleeping in a tent

104 mule loads of gear

value of packers $15,600

1,520 cups of coffee brewed

53 acres 
of weeds treated

50 sq ft
hand pulled weeds

35,900 sq ft
sprayed weeds

2,816 trees cleared   |   3,854 yards tread work
153 drainages maintained   |   103 miles brushed

  53% female     47% male

Totaling 

$242,119 
in Wilderness Stewardship Value

volunteers
Returning volunteers

New volunteers 

99$686,441

$443,104

INCOME

EXPENSES

2%  Merchandise

4%  Fundraisers

4%  Investment Income

4%  License Plates

31%  Individual Donations

55%  Grants

9%  Fundraising and Outreach

33%  Administration

58% Boots-on-the-Ground  
 Programs

2020 ANNUAL REPORT

342 
 miles of trail 
maintained

EX
P

EN
SE

S

337 VOLUNTEERS

44 PROJECTS
2,078 miles hiked

1031 nights sleeping in a tent

104 mule loads of gear

value of packers $15,600

1,520 cups of coffee brewed

53 acres 
of weeds treated

50 sq ft
hand pulled weeds

35,900 sq ft
sprayed weeds

2,816 trees cleared   |   3,854 yards tread work
153 drainages maintained   |   103 miles brushed

  53% female     47% male

Totaling 

$242,119 
in Wilderness Stewardship Value

volunteers
Returning volunteers

New volunteers 

99$686,441

$443,104

INCOME

EXPENSES

2%  Merchandise

4%  Fundraisers

4%  Investment Income

4%  License Plates

31%  Individual Donations

55%  Grants

9%  Fundraising and Outreach

33%  Administration

58% Boots-on-the-Ground  
 Programs

2020 ANNUAL REPORT

342 
 miles of trail 
maintained

M
A

LE
: 4

5%

Merchandise
Fundraisers
License Plates
Investments
Grants
Individual Donations

3%
3%
6%
7%

36%
45%

Fundraising & Outreach
Administration
Boots-on-the-Ground  
   Programs

14%
16%
70%

$605,960

$532,470

5
4

0

MULE LOADS OF GEAR

2
4

8
1

5
0

 

IN
 W

IL
D

ER
N

ES
S 

ST
EW

A
R

D
SH

IP
 V

A
LU

E

TOTALING $439,087

FE
M

A
LE

: 5
5%

  

44 PROJECTS
2,078 miles hiked

1031 nights sleeping in a tent

104 mule loads of gear

value of packers $15,600

1,520 cups of coffee brewed

53 acres 
of weeds treated

50 sq ft
hand pulled weeds

35,900 sq ft
sprayed weeds

2,816 trees cleared   |   3,854 yards tread work
153 drainages maintained   |   103 miles brushed

  53% female     47% male

Totaling 

$242,119 
in Wilderness Stewardship Value

volunteers
Returning volunteers

New volunteers 

99$686,441

$443,104

INCOME

EXPENSES

2%  Merchandise

4%  Fundraisers

4%  Investment Income

4%  License Plates

31%  Individual Donations

55%  Grants

9%  Fundraising and Outreach

33%  Administration

58% Boots-on-the-Ground  
 Programs

2020 ANNUAL REPORT

342 
 miles of trail 
maintained

RETURNING 

NEW

44 PROJECTS
2,078 miles hiked

1031 nights sleeping in a tent

104 mule loads of gear

value of packers $15,600

1,520 cups of coffee brewed

53 acres 
of weeds treated

50 sq ft
hand pulled weeds

35,900 sq ft
sprayed weeds

2,816 trees cleared   |   3,854 yards tread work
153 drainages maintained   |   103 miles brushed

  53% female     47% male

Totaling 

$242,119 
in Wilderness Stewardship Value

volunteers
Returning volunteers

New volunteers 

99$686,441

$443,104

INCOME

EXPENSES

2%  Merchandise

4%  Fundraisers

4%  Investment Income

4%  License Plates

31%  Individual Donations

55%  Grants

9%  Fundraising and Outreach

33%  Administration

58% Boots-on-the-Ground  
 Programs

2020 ANNUAL REPORT

342 
 miles of trail 
maintained

44%

56%

69 TOTAL
PROJECTS



How to Choose a Trip
DIFFICULTY RATING SCALE

WORKHIKE

Easy hike to camp; <5 miles with little elevation gain

Moderate hike to camp; 5-10 miles, <1,000 ft. elevation gain

Challenging hike; >10 miles with significant elevation change

Relatively easy work; sawing/digging with hiking breaks; 
spraying weeds

Moderately difficult work; repeatedly lifting up to 40 lbs., 
frequent sawing, digging, etc.

Difficult consistent and repetitive work such as sawing or 
swinging a pulaski for the full day

Trailhead based or car camping with no hike into camp Easy work; lopping brush or handpulling weeds

Strenuous hike; 15+ miles over mountain passes or over two days Very strenuous work and/or difficult hike to worksite; hard 
continuous labor (sawing, digging) in difficult terrain

2022 Volunteer Trips
A sampling of our trips this summer – find the 

full list on our website in March!

“This was an incredible experience. I had 
so much fun, learned a ton and am now 
completely hooked on the backcountry.”

“It’s the people who 
make the trip. Sam did 

a great job creating 
a positive, inclusive 

atmosphere. He was 
thoughtful, kind, and 
engaging. He put all 
in the group at ease 

and helped everyone to 
build capability, 

  confidence, and pride in the work we did.”

“My wilderness experience was WONDERFUL. 
The only thing I would change is to stay 
longer!  I caught a trout out of the Sun 
River, we saw a bald eagle nest with a baby 
bald eagle, I used a crosscut and pulaski for 
the first time!”

“It was a truly amazing experience! I wouldn’t change anything 
– It was such a lovely time and I learned a lot. What a great 
foundation and mission, and Amelia was a very calm, thorough, 
fun, and welcoming trip leader. Couldn’t ask for a better guide. 
Highlights were: learning more about trail maintenance, learning 
more about the Spotted Bear Ranger Station and USFS, learning 
more about plants from others on the trip!”

“AMAZING! I loved our trip and didn’t want 
it to end. The Bob Marshall was beautiful 
and our crew was so much fun. I got to 
experience a great trip with my mom, 
who I don’t see very often as we live on 
opposite sides of the country. A highlight 
was getting to build a big drain to divert 
water on trail (and got nice and muddy 
in the process!) and a water bar. Also, 
getting to know such a cool group of 
environmentally-minded strong women!”

“The project and work was very satisfying. The 
before and after comparison really validated the 
time and energy put in. The areas of the “Bob” 
and Scapegoat that we were in were beautiful! 

A big “shout out” to Meg, our 
crew leader - She was 
patient, kind, knowledgeable, a good 
wilderness steward, and an amazing chef!”

Volunteer Voices
FROM THE FIELD

“This was my first backpacking trip with my 
13- and 14-year-olds. The BMWF crew was 
very patient and provided lots of education re: 
leave no trace, tool safety, cutting of trees, 

and trail maintenance. The boys and I will 
always remember this amazing trip.”

“I felt incredibly lucky to be part of such a welcoming group 
of individuals from a variety of backgrounds. Everyone did 

their part to contribute to the project and we all learned 
from each other ’s life experiences along the way.”

7:00 AM	 Coffee’s on!

7:30 AM	 Eat breakfast, clean up, pack your lunch.
8:00 AM	 Leave camp for the worksite. Work until  lunch, taking periodic breaks.
12:00 PM	 Half hour lunch break, followed  by several more hours of work with breaks.
4:30 PM	 Arrive back at camp. Freshen up, have a snack. Go for a swim, fish, or relax.
5:00 PM	 Dinner crew helps prepare dinner.
6:00 PM	 Dinner time! Afterwards, cleanup crew does dishes and picks up. Enjoy the evening swapping stories around the fire.

A Typical Day ON A BMWF TRIP

Volunteer Adventures
Give back to the Bob this summer on one of our free volunteer vacations!

BMWF #05: Bear Lake

06/28-07/02

Rocky Mountain Ranger District

Mortimor Gulch Trailhead

Hike in eight miles along 

the Gibson Reservoir to your 

camp along the beautiful Sun 

River! The crew will clear the 

6 mile trail to Bear Lake using 

crosscuts and 

handsaws.

BMWF #10: Meadow Mountain07/21-07/24
Spotted Bear Ranger DistrictMeadow Creek Trailhead

Camp at the popular Meadow Creek Trailhead and hike from camp to work each day. The crew will be working to clear the Meadow Mountain trail #56. Can you make it to the summit? Some hard work may just get us there. 

BMWF.ORG/VOLUNTEER

BMWF #14: Palisade Creek
08/13-08/18
Spotted Bear Ranger District
Lion Mountain Trailhead

A strenous 10 mile hike 4,000 ft up 

and over Lion Creek Pass will bring 

you to camp on Palisade Lake high on 

the Swan Crest. Work will be clearing 

and brushing out the trail along 

Palisade Creek to get 
it back into shape.



to these donors and sponsors who so generously supported 
our work in wilderness stewardship in 2021THANK YOU
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Julia Killen
	 in honor of Meghan Killen
June and Dale Sprout
Justin Teal
	 in honor of Debbie Teal
K.T. Gianoulias
Katharine Donnelley
Kevin Ulrichsen
Kraig and Ruth Lang
	 in memory of Mike Mord
Larry Skiles
Laura Lundquist
Lawrence and Kateri Iwersen
LeWayen and Marjorie Kroeger
Linda Engh-Grady and David Grady
Linda Norris
	 in honor of Tiffany Huss
Lisa Wicklund
	 in memory of John Maddock

Loren Pinski
Mariah Haines
Marjorie Uy
Marty Corette
Mary Sak
Matt McDonald
Maureen and Rusty Redfield
Meredith Webster
Michael and Kristi Barham
Michael Russell and Sally Cameron-Russell
Mike Richter
Nancy Lundgren
National Parks Realty of Montana
Patt and Betsey Kelly
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
Paul Kienker
Peabody Construction
Pete and Jan Metzmaker
Peter Zimmerman
Ricky and Kathy Dix
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
Robert Fisher
	 in honor of Sarah Ryerson
Robert Jordan
Robert Michaud
Robyn Jurinski
Rohan Steele
Ron Williamson
Rosemary Moukad
Russell Meech
Samantha Smith
Scott and Bonnie Kiser
Scott Friskics and Jennifer Smith
Shannon Walden
Sheila Shapiro
Stan and Liz Makman
Steve and Sheri Olson
Sue Harper
Sue Paulson
Swep and Brenda Davis
Sybil Ajay Sanford
Terri and Randy Minchew
Terry Hutton
The Marsh Family
Thomas and Carolyn Sewell
Timothy and Mary Obermiller
Tina Zenzola
Tracy Patterson
	 in memory of Andy Breland
Valley Bank
Warren Stevens
	 in memory of Brent Stevens
Wendy Coyne
William Avey and Crystal Coffey-Avey
William Dougherty and Teresa Parks
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
William Mede
Zach Angstead

HARD
HAT

Aidan Myhre
Al Koss and Beth Hodder Koss
Amy and Fritz Royer
Andrea Getts and Family
Ann and Marise Johnson
Becca Wheeler
Benson and Barbara Marsh
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
Betsy and Dan Kohnstamm
Bill and Ruth Breyfogle
Bill and Sid Sullivan
Breanne and Bill Pritchett
Brian and Denise Manning
Brian and Lyndsay Schott
Brian and Marty McCully
Brigid Fray
Bruce Lieffring and Brenda Winkler
Cardinal Health Foundation
Carla Belski
Carla Petersen
	 in memory of James Ross
Carly and Jedediah Hohf
	 in memory of Andy Breland
Casey Lewis
Christina Granrud
Chuck Cameron and Vita Wright
Claudine Johnson
Cliff and Cassidy Kipp
Climate Ride
Colleen Alber
Colleen Cook
	 in memory of Echolyn Lee Travis

Connie Cohen
Connie Jacobs
Courtney Moch
Courtney Stone
Courtney Wall
	 in memory of Andy Breland
Craig and Angie Bera
Cynthia and Michael Woods
Dan and Toni Schultz
Deborah Ellsworth
Denise Hanson
Dina Rose and Todd Clear
Donald and Barbara Minner
Donna Davis
E. Leroy and Carol Bjerke
Edward and Vicki Good
	 in memory of James Ross
Eileen Carney
Elaine Snyder
Ellen Blickhan
Emily and Pat Clark
Eric and Amy Palmer
Eric Giebelstein
Flathead Urology
Frank and Nancy Tamse
	 in memory of James Ross
Frederick Hahn and  

Louise Porter-Hahn
Gail Leonard and Leo Keane
Gary Yee and Dru Rafkin
Gene and Linda Sentz
George Weldon
Georgia Lovelady
	 in memory of Mike Franklin
Gerald Askevold
Gordon Ash and Susan Kemper
Gordon Johnson
Greater Douglas United Way
Gretchen Boyer
Gretchen Rude
Grete Gansauer and Zach Miller
Haley Eakin
Harvey and Joan Goldstein
Henry and Jane Ratzlaff
Holly and Beau Wielkoszewski
Jack Holland
Jackson Burgau
Jacob Hoffman
Jacob Kvale
Janet Collins
Janice Haller
Jenny Cloutier
Jerry and Lynda Osborne
Jessica Shaw
Jim and Andrea Brew
Jim Fortson
Joann Schneider
	 in memory of Echolyn Lee Travis
Jody Thomas
John and Kathi Hartlieb
John and Lisa Powell
John and Marjorie Wilson
John Gangemi and Robin Bissell
Jon Ellingson
Jonathan Zuk
Justin Trosper
Karen Williams
Karin Connelly
Kathee Campbell
Kathleen Hayes
	 in memory of Echolyn Lee Travis
Katie Borgen
Keith Meehan
Kenneth Koboldt
	 in memory of James Ross
Ki Foley
	 in honor of Sally Cameron-Russell
Kirk and Ellen Sullivan
Kristen Harrison
Kristy Dickens
Kurt Kuznicki
Kyle and Kimberly Fedderly
Larry Dean and Yvonne Ory
	 in memory of James Ross
Laura Herwaldt
	 in honor of Cole Herwaldt
Leanette Kearns
Leslie and Will Hunt
Linda Chauner
Lindsay Carlson
Lisa Larsen and Raymond Flaherty
Lynne Metcalfe and David Martin
Marie Johns

Mark and Chris Holt
Mark Haemig
Mark Homeyer
Marlene Tidwell
	 in memory of Larry Meyers
Marta Daehn
Marvin Jess
Mary Anne Lower
Matt and Corrie Holloway
Mayana Kantor
Meg and Tim Killen
Megan Hazen
Michael and Lore Davis
Michael R Deubel
Mike and Mae Koopal
Nancy Cronin
Nanette Nelson
Nathan and Robert Denning
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
Nicholas (Cole) Herwaldt
Norm and Judy Kamrud
Norma Linsky
Pat Olson
Patrick Burke
Patrick Wise
Paul and Jill Lamb
Paul Sheehan and Kendra Hope
Paula Nelson
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
Peter and Jill Seigmund
Randy Green
Richard Hipwell
Rick and Mary Schlauderaff
Robert Agnew
Robert and Chris Stephens
Robert and Mary Runkel
	 in memory of Echolyn Lee Travis
Robert Eversole
	 in memory of Andy Breland
Robert Prescott
Rocky Mountain Outfitter
Ron and Mary Behrendt
Ron and Shannon Thompson
Roseburg Forest Products
Rupert Cutler
Sally M Grove
	 in memory of James Ross
Sam Roloff
Sandi Zellmer
Sara Boilen
Sarah Nuckolls
Scott and Laura Smith
Scott Heidebrink
Shane Wilson
Shannon Freix
Shannon Paidas
	 in honor of George Paidas
Sheena Pate
SM Energy
Sonny and Ashley Mazzullo
Stacy and Jim Bengtson
Stephen and Breta Palmer
Steve Hill
Steve Kuchera
Steven Fischer
Sue Root
Susan Hawthorne and Adel Johnson
Tanner and Stephanie Kuhl
Tara Kramer
The Simple Chef Catering
Thomas and Julie Sebby
Tim Edwards and Gayle Hudgins
Tim Rogge
Tom and Sue Harding
Tom and Theresa Kolczak
Tony, Annette and Coleman Willis
	 in memory of Joseph “Pete” Russell
Wayne Chamberlin
	 in honor of Mary and Peter Carparelli
Wendell Beardsley
Wendy Fordyce and Timothy Fitzgerald
Wendy Kamm
Wilhelm Family Angus
	 in memory of James Ross
Will and Bonnie Smith
William Thomas

CORPORATE 
  SPONSORS

Great Bear ($2,500+)
	 Whitefish Credit Union

Scapegoat ($1,000-$2,499)
	 Bedrock Sandals
	 Freedom Bank
	 Greg and Deb Schatz
	 Park Side Credit Union
Chinese Wall ($500-$999)
	 Sportsman Ski Haus
	 Mindful Designs, Inc
Big Prairie ($250-$499)
	 Dropstone Outfitting

   IN-KIND 
 DONORS

Anders Olson
Barbara Schelling
Behring Made
Bellwether Jewelry
Black Coffee Roasting Company
Bradley Brooks
Bri Moore Creative
Buckskin Clothier
Candy Phillips
Carlburg Pottery
Chris Peterson
Corvidae Drawings & Designs
Dawn Brennan
Field Guide Designs
Fleur Bake Shop
Gastro Gnome
Glacier Guides- Montana Raft Co.
Glacier Outfitters
Hammer Nutrition
Hurraw!
Izaak Walton Inn
James Weikert
John Ashley Fine Art Photography
Kula Cloth
Michelle Kiefer
Montana Book Co.
Montana Shirt Co
National Forest Foundation
Oboz Footwear
Outfitters Supply Inc.
Park Cabin Company
Patagonia Dillon Outlet
Right On Trek
ROAM Beyond
Ruby + Revolver
Salvage Signs
Samsara Duffey
Sportsman Ski Haus
Spring Brook Ranch
Sun Canyon Lodge
Swan Mountain Outfitters
The Farmer’s Stand Market
The Lodge At Whitefish Lake
Walter and Nancy Kuhn
Whitefish Mountain Resort
Wild Coffee Company
Wild Lupine Folkcraft
YETI
Youer Apparel

VOLUNTEER 
PACKERS

Fred Benson, Last Chance BCH
Dawn Brennan, Flathead BCH
Josh Carlbom, Sun Canyon Lodge
Pat Clanton, S.Fork Outfitters
Elle Eberts, Flathead BCH
Chris Eyer	
Krissy Gillespie	
Roy Jacobs	
Christian LaBar	
Kraig Lang	
Mike Layng, Last Chance BCH
Wendy Monfort, NWMT BCH
Bonnie Pollack, NWMT BCH
Betsy Rogan, Bitteroot BCH
Greg Schatz, Flathead BCH
Deb Schatz, Flathead BCH
Tony Smith, Last Chance BCH
Robert Tomaskie	
Melanie Totten, NWMT BCH
Seline Totten, NWMT BCH
Alden Totten, NWMT BCH
Beth Vallieres, Flathead BCH
Frank Vitale	
Judah Westphal, NWMT BCH
Snowy Springs Outfitters
Rocky Mountain Ranger District
Spotted Bear Ranger District



Bob Marshall Wilderness Foundation
PO Box 190688
Hungry Horse, MT 59919

Give Back to 
the Bob

The Bob Marshall Wilderness 
Foundation connects people 
with wild places by providing 
access to and stewardship of one 
of the world’s most spectacular 
landscapes – Montana’s Bob 
Marshall Wilderness Complex. 

We help hundreds of hard-
working volunteers of all ages 
develop a land ethic and give 
back to the wilderness by 
opening trails, restoring heavily 
used areas, maintaining historic 
structures and fighting weeds.

Volunteer, Donate, & 
Shop the Bob Shop

bmwf.org


